
 
 
 

 
 

Brittany Zimmer 
Advisor Regulatory Applications  
Leave to Constructs 
Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

tel 519-436-4600 ext: 5004651 
brittany.zimmer@enbridge.com 
egiregulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com 
 

Enbridge Gas Inc.   
50 Keil Drive North,  
Chatham, ON N7M 5M1 
Canada 
 

 
July 9, 2021 
 
VIA EMAIL and RESS 
 
Christine Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Christine Long: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 

 Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No.: EB-2020-0136 
NPS 20 Replacement Cherry to Bathurst Project (Project) 

  
On December 17, 2020 the OEB issued its Decision and Order for the above noted 
proceeding which included, as Schedule B, several Conditions of Approval.  
 
In accordance with Section 3. (b) i. of the Conditions of Approval, Enbridge Gas is to 
provide the OEB with notice in writing of the commencement of construction, at least ten 
days prior to the date construction commences.  On June 25, 2021, Enbridge Gas 
advised the OEB that construction was scheduled to commence on July 5, 2021, and 
that if for any reason actual construction start was significantly delayed then the 
Company would inform the OEB.  
 
Accordingly, Enbridge Gas would like to inform the OEB that due to traffic control 
scheduling conflicts, the start date of construction has been delayed to July 14, 2021.   
If there are any further delays to the commencement of construction, Enbridge Gas will 
notify the OEB accordingly. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Brittany Zimmer 
Advisor, Regulatory Applications – Leave to Construct 
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